
June 29, 2016 

 

A special meeting of the Ligonier Borough Council was held Wednesday, June 29, 2016 @ 7:15 

PM in the Ligonier Town Hall with James McDonnell presiding.  The purpose of the meeting was 

to appoint a registered elector of Ligonier Borough to fill a vacancy on Ligonier Borough 

Council. 

 

Members Present:  James McDonnell, Chick Cicconi, Judy Hoffer, Matt Smith, Pat Scanlon and 

Terry Murphy. 

 

Others Present: Secretary-Treasurer Paul Fry, Mayor Ormond Bellas, Solicitor George Welty, 

Zoning Officer Rick Schwab.  Absent was Police Chief John Berger, Fire Chief Steve Barron, 

Engineer Ben Faas, and Code Officer Rick Bell. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Election of New Council Person: 

 

Chairman of Ligonier Borough Personnel Committee Chick Cicconi seconded by Pat Scanlon 

made a motion to enter into executive session for discussion of new Council person @7:17 PM. 

All of Council was in favor. 

 

Council returned from executive session at 7:45 PM. 

 

A motion was made by Chick Cicconi and seconded by Pat Scanlon to appoint Agustus Breegle. 

The motion carried unanimously. 

 

ADJOURN 

 

President James McDonnell expressed the need for another executive session for litigation with 

no action to be taken. 

A motion was made by Pat Scanlon and seconded by Terry Murphy to adjourn the meeting and 

enter into executive session for litigation with no action to be taken @ 7:47 PM.  All of Council 

was in favor. 

 

The motion concluded the special meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Paul A Fry 

Secretary-Treasurer 

Office Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 


